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Contact Officer: Jenny Bryce-Chan  
 

KIRKLEES COUNCIL 
 

LICENSING PANEL 
 

Tuesday 27th October 2020 
 
Present: Councillor Amanda Pinnock (Chair) 
 Councillor Karen Allison 

Councillor Mohan Sokhal 
  
In attendance: Jordan Barrett, Licensing Officer 

Laura Dobson, Senior Licensing Officer 
David Stickley, Senior Legal Officer 

  
  
Observers: Helen M Wilson, Senior Legal Officer 

 
 

 
1 Minutes of Previous Meeting 

That the minutes of the meeting held on the 21 July 2020, be approved as a correct 
record. 
 

2 Interests 
No interests were declared. 
 

3 Admission of the Public 
 

4 Deputations/Petitions 
No deputations or petitions were received. 
 

5 Questions by members of the Public (Written Questions) 
No questions were received. 
 

6 Licensing Act 2003 - Application for the Grant of a Premises Licence: 
Ravensthorpe Off Licence, 618 Huddersfield Road, Ravensthorpe, Dewsbury, 
WF13 3HL 
The Panel considered a report which outlined an application for the grant of a 
premises licence for Ravensthorpe Off Licence, 618 Huddersfield Road, 
Ravensthorpe, Dewsbury, WF13 3HL. 
 
The licensable activities applied for by the applicant was for the supply of alcohol for 
consumption off the premises, 7 days a week from 08:00hrs to 23:00hrs. 
 
The Panel was informed that in response to the application representations were 
received from the three local ward councillors.  The representations considered that 
should the licence be granted the Licensing Objectives in respect of Public 
Nuisance and the Prevention of Crime and Disorder would not be achieved. 
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A representative acting on behalf of the applicant, informed the Panel that the Police 
have a statutory duty to object to an application if they believe that to grant the 
application would create or add to the crime and disorder in the area.  In addition, 
Responsible Authorities, such as Environmental Health also have duty to make 
representations if they have concerns about an application.  In respect of the 
application, as no representations had been received from the Police or any of the 
other Responsible Authorities it is evident, they have no concerns and the licence 
should therefore be granted with the conditions outlined in the application. 
 
Following careful consideration of all the representations received both verbally and 
in writing, the Panel decided that: 
 
RESOLVED 
That the application for the grant of a premises license under the Licensing Act 2003 
be granted as stipulated in the application 
 
 
 
 
 


